STS. PETER & PAUL LADIES GUILD 
MEETING MINUTES FROM JANUARY 24, 2023


There were seven ladies present; President Linda Veneck asked Linda Miller to open with a prayer. 
 
The meeting minutes from the November 22, 2022, meeting submitted, read, and accepted. 
 
Treasurer had no report as there have not been any changes since the August meeting. 
 
Old Business 
· How do we recruit new members?  Nothing was decided.

· Pull Tabs for the festival – This is a go!  People will not have to wait for the spin, less non-moving traffic in the front of the gym and able to split out prizes better – more on how this will be done at a later meeting.  We will also have the quilt booth in the lobby.  

· Christmas Concert – Not many baked items donated and not many at the reception.  Believe this is due to having only 4 choirs perform as some churches are still not back to the numbers they had pre pandemic.

· Church Cleaning – After the Christmas decorations were taken down the church was cleaned and we have a parishioner that has been assisting on a regular basis.  Will wait until all spring activities and concluded and hope for a deeper clean during the summer months. 

 
New Business  
· Soup and Salad is scheduled for October 8th – gym reserved for 7th & 8th.
  
· Linda has found a company that will clean the tarnished processional cross.  They are affiliated with Cosgrave, she will take care of this soon.
 
· Resource submitted a thank you for the December Bake Sale and asked if they might provide a list of items that need attention to see if Ladies Guild can assist with any of them.   

·  Valentine Bake Sale to be held weekend of the 11th and 12th.  Proceeds will be used to clean or replace the vestments as needed and to clean the alter cloths, with the remainder being applied to the Cool Cash – HVAC/Boiler Debt.

· Possible Pancake Breakfast in May.

· Do we want to change the name of the Guild to be more inclusive to others that may want to participate. Will continue this discussion  
 
The next meeting is scheduled for 6:00 on February 28th , meeting was closed with a prayer. 

